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It was horrible that Americans were stupid enough to elect
Barack  Husein  Obama  president  of  the  United  States  of
America.  Even with the improved economic conditions and the
partial  rebuilding  of  our  military  under  the  trump
administration  our  republic  still  sits  near  the  brink  of
collapse, destruction, implosion, you name it.  That is a
slight  improvement  over  being  directly  on  the  point  of
destruction by the end of Obama’s second term.  But we must
not  fool  ourselves  into  believing  our  republic  has  been
completely  spared  as  of  yet,  from  the  evil  plots,  plans,
tricks and snares devised in the wicked minds of Obama and his
friends.

From the outset of his administration, Berry Obama as he was
known  in  Hawaii  literally  embarked  upon  a  mission  to
encapsulate the United States in a bubble of an irreversible
globalist nightmare.  At the very least, if Aliobama had his
way,  would  have  become  a  cheap  imitation  of  the
democratic/socialist  nations  of  Europe.   For  example,  the
meager seventy miles of new and repaired wall on our southern
border would be non existent if Obama had his way.  I will
never forget how he, on behalf of the United Nations used the
office of the presidency with backing from the United Nations
fought to prevent former Arizona governor Jan Brewer from
protecting her state’s southern border.
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Unfortunately, governor Brewer was forced to try and bolster
the Arizona southern border on her own. Because the federal
government globalists under former president Obama refused to
carry out their mandated duty to protect our republic.  Most
Americans do not know it, but because of the despicable Mr.
Obama maltreatment of the military, our nation could have
easily been successfully invaded and overrun by enemies like
China, Russia and North Korea who some say were plotting to do
just that.  I cannot tell you how many small and medium size
business owners had to shutter their doors during the anti
American AliObama regime.  It was heartbreaking to witness the
despair of business owners who’s family enterprises that had
been  thriving  for  several  decades  and  reduced  to  nothing
because of Barry Obama’s anti American business policies and
regulations.

Obama purposefully hampered our nation’s ability to be energy
independent, by blocking new oil pipelines and by putting
overly zealous restrictions on drilling for crude oil and
fracking.  He was hell bent on restricting our energy capacity
by sticking us with so-called green energy sources like giant
windmills,  solar  power  and  battery  operated  automobiles.  
Speaking of battery operated autombiles, did you know that one
Tesla auto creates more polluting emissions than you might
believe.   According  to  Devonshire  Research  Group,  an
investment firm that specializes in valuing tch companies, dug
into  the  data  and  concluded  that  Tesla’s  environmental
benefits may be more hyped than warranted.   The Devonshire
Research  Group  explains  how  in  their  study  published  by
unlimited WIRED access. What AliObama and friends are up to
now.

Recently Barry Obama conducted a very underhanded meeting at
the United Nations.  The “former” commander in chief held a
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meeting with the heads of numerous countries at the United
Nations.  The main focus of that unauthorized gathering was
how  to  neutralize  president  Trump  politically  if  he  is
reelected in 2020, all at the behest of Obama.  Among the
nations  represented  were  Canada,  Mexico,  Lebanon,  China
Nicaragua,  El  Salvador,  Puerto  Rico,  Columbia,  France,
Ecuador, Iran, San Salvador, Haiti, Honduras, Syria, Guam and
Guatemala.  The last time I checked, exactly before I sat down
to write this column, Obama’s famous gathering of Trump hating
nations is a violation of the Logan Act.  The Logan Act is a
United States federal law that criminalizes negotiation by
unauthorized persons with foreign governments having disputes
with the United States.  The intent behind the Act I to
prevent  unauthorized  negotiations  from  undermining  the
government’s position.  The Act was passed following George
Logan’s unauthorized negotiations with France in 1788 and was
signed into law on January 30, 1799.

Former Secretary of State John Kerry in my opinion also broke
the Logan Act law.  Because Kerry counseled Iran against the
Trump administration after president Trump correctly pulled
the United States out of the foolish nuclear arms deal that he
had orchestrated for his boss president Obama.  In fact, Kerry
told Iranian dictators that Trump would be gone in a year. 
Hopefully they and all leftist under miners will be corralled
by justice.  We the People of this great republic must not sit
by and allow former elected officials to try to undo our
ballot box choices. They literally want to turn our republic
into  a  socialist/globalist  crap  hole.   Please  check  out
theronedwards.talkspot.com for news updates and other great
stuff.
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